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Abstract 

Social Impact Assessment (SIA) is a type of man­
dated research which is typically implemented 
during the planning stages of development pro­
jects. To facilitate the use of this source of 
secondary data by marketers, we will provide an 
overview of what SIA is and present the results 
of a questionnaire on SIA sent to a sample of 
international marketing managers. 

The Potential of Social Impact Assessment 

One of the truisms of development is that the 
countries, subcultures, and regions which most 
desperately need injections of investment capital 
and marketing activity are simultaneously those 
which usually have the least to offer the poten­
tial investor. Recent, adequate, and meaningful 
secondary information sources and data bases are 
one set of basic business tools which developing 
countries habitually fail to provide. 

Encouragingly, although developing countries suf­
fer from a general lack of accessible secondary 
rese arch data, an existing social science can 
eas ily generate such information. Social Impact 
Assessment (SIA) is a type of mandated research 
which is typically used when developmental organ­
izations (such as the World Bank) evaluates 
proposed development projects. Routinely required 
when applying for funding, developing countries 
e ither perform such work or cooperate with those 
authorized to perform it (Walle 1985). Thi s 
informa tion is the n provided to ultima t e decision 
makers who use it in forging policies and alloca­
ting funds (D'Amore 1978). 

Sadly, once used to analyze a specific project, 
most SIA research is swallowed up by the file 
cabinet never to see the light of day again, even 
though it i s often a pa rt of the public record 
and a v a ilable to anyone who wants it. The data 
found in SIA's, fur t hermore, often includes ex­
actly the type of information of interest to 
those considering investing in or marketing to 
developing countries. Letting such valuable 
secondary data stand idle is unfortunate and 
against the best interests of developing coun­
tries and multinationals. 

The Pilot Research 

Little, i f any, primary r esearch has been conduc­
ted on c o rporate awareness o f and attitudes to­
ward SIA. As an initial step in this regard, the 
authors c onducted a pilot study among a small 
s ample of Northeast Ohio firms involved in inter­
national busines s. 

Although the survey was exploratory, the execu­
tives' attitude patterns tended to be quite con­
sistent in the following areas: 
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* recognize the void of secondary data available 
from Third World and developing countries; 

* consider SIA to be more qualitative ("soft") 
and see it as being more valuable in forging 
long-term demand forecasts; 

* recognize the quality of World Bank research, 
but feel it is generally not available "quick­
ly enough" nor in a form that is useful to 
business; and 

* do see SIA as a tool that would be potentially 
valuable to business in making investm'ent and 
marketing (product/channel) decisions. 

Additionally, the survey findings indicate that 
more information needs to be made available to 
companies concerning when and how to employ SIA. 
The "bottom-line" is that the responding execu­
tives are intrigued by SIA's potential, such as 
" ... in determining whether a boomtown was a 
'window of opportunity' or 'gilded trap leading 
to disaster'," but lack the specific knowledge 
required to make effective use of such informa­
tion . 

Implications for Marketers 

Marketing research personnel and strategic plan­
ners should commit themselves to learning more 
about SIA and SIA researchers who often lack a 
knowledge of the methods of business. In specif­
ic, SIA researchers often come from Anthropolo gy 
a nd Sociology: disciplines relatively unknown to 
the business disciplines. Marketers c an legiti­
mately prod SIA researchers to become aware of 
the needs of business and to respond accordingly; 
conversely, we must simultaneously practice what 
we preach by adjusting our profe ssional toolkit 
to embrace SIA techniques and me thodologie s . 

SIA techniques and/or existing research teams, 
furthermore, may be employed to provide primary 
research as well. If this is done, however, 
ma rketers must acquire appropriate rese arch 
skills and keep an open mind regarding unfam-
iliar research methods. Those who do will be 
poised to tap a vast array of tools, techniques, 
and data sources. 
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